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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

24-04 - 05-05 A - 8 May holiday School closed,

daycare open, except

on 27-04

04-05 Remembrance Day

05-05 Liberation Day

10-05 A - 8 Lice check

16-05 A - 8 Portfolio meetings

17-05 A - 8 Sports day

18 en 19-05 A - 8 Ascension Day/ free

day

School closed, 18-05

daycare also closed,

19-05 daycare open

24-05 A - 8 Reserve sports day

24-05 Koffieochtend 8.30-9.30, gebouw RH

919

26-05 A - 8 Study day, all

students free

School closed,

daycare open

26-05 Newsletter 12

28-05 1st Pentecost Day

29-05 A - 8 2nd Pentecost Day,

all students free

School closed,

daycare also closed

mailto:directie@eglantierdelft.nl


New Students

Name Group

Mayha gr. B

Geffen gr. A

Abood gr. A

Noam gr. 4

Netta gr. 5/6

Family announcements

Have you found us on Instagram

(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De

Eglantier Voorhof)?

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.

Notifications

Daycare

GGD Inspection

On Thursday, April 13th, the GGD visited the RH BSO and

the daycare center. The GGD visits once a year

unannounced. They check the working atmosphere in the



group, the policy, protocols, work instructions, etc. The visit went well at both

the BSO and the daycare.

Daycare

Last week, the daycare center visited a music

performance of Miss Yvonne in Group D. The

children enjoyed it very much! The children had a

great time!

The daycare center also went to the petting zoo

last week and had a delicious lunch with all the

children.

Playgroup

On Wednesday, April 19th, we will receive a

Springlab from the municipality of Delft. The

Springlab will be installed at the playgroup. We

are very curious and are looking forward to

working with it. The Springlab gets children

moving in a fun and interactive way.

Here is a link to the website of springlab in case

you are curious. https://www.springlab.nl/

Extracurricular activities

The May holidays have begun. With the theme ´once upon a

time´ a lot of fun activities are planned. We have an escape

room, there will be a bouncy castle and we will visit the library.

We are really looking forward to it. Are you?

Education

Schoudercom and Social Schools

As you may know, we are transitioning

from Schoudercom to Social Schools.

The migration has now been completed. All

teachers have received an invitation to



familiarize themselves with Social Schools. After the May holidays, you as a

parent will receive an invitation to log into Social Schools. For some parents

there has been a change in password or email address. If so, the parent

concerned will receive a separate email about this. Over time, SchouderCom will

go on only read. You will be notified when this will take effect. You can still

download pictures from old blogs. Eventually Schoudercom will disappear and we

will only use Social Schools.

Message from the MR

Dear parent(s)/guardians(s) of group 1-6,

Every educational organisation with at least two schools and parent-teacher

associations has a common participation council (GMR). The GMR represents the

staff members, parents/guardians and the students of all schools within the

organisation and has an important role to think along with the management team

about policies for the organisation. Within Librijn, our

organisation, we also have a GMR. On behalf of our

school, Karen Knols, parent of two students at our

school, has been participating in this GMR for several

years now. Unfortunately we will have to say goodbye to

Karen Knols as a GMR member on behalf of our school

this year. Her children will be leaving our school

First of all we would like to thank Karen for her

commitment and involvement.

As a school we are looking for a new GMR member.

Therefore this message.

The GMR represents the staff members, parents and students of all schools

within the Librijn organisation and has an important task to think along with the

management team about policies for the organisation. The GMR has three

important roles: a controling role, a representational role, and an initiative taking

role. They get together five times a schoolyear. This

council consists of parents and staff members that are

chosen by the schools of Librijn.

The GMR speaks with the management team about topics

that are important across all Librijn schools. For example

the yearly management formation, the budget for the

organisation, the strategic course, and the holiday

arrangements.

There are GMR regulations in which you can find the tasks

and competencies of the council.

If you are interested in taking over this important task,

please contact the MR or Yvonne den Haan.

In case you are interested, you can request the agenda and the reports of the

GMR meetings via gmr-secretariaat@librijn.nl.



Best regards,

IKC de Eglantier

Eid-Al-Fitr

Every year we pay attention to an international celebration. Among others, we

have already celebrated St. Patricks Day once, as well as Chinese New Year,

Divali, etc. This year it was Eid-Al-Fitr's turn.

Everyone came to school in his/her best clothes. We all brought something nice

for each other, in

groups 3 to 8 the

children drew lots and

made something for

each other, after

school children could

get a henna drawing on

their hand and we

received many

donations for The Food

Bank.

Together we made it a

nice day.

Thank you all very

much for the

donations, the help and

the delicious things.

Incubator

Every year we have eggs from the farmer in our

incubators to hatch out. This way the children learn

about the development from egg to chick. Every

year it is very exciting to see if chicks will actually

crawl out of the

eggs, how many

chicks will be born

and what color they

will be. Fortunately,

we were able to

enjoy the chicks

again this year. By

now they have been

picked up by the

farmer.



De Vrienden van De Eglantier

I first came to De Eglantier Voorhof in spring 2012 in our

search for a suitable school for our eldest daughter

Mette. Now, more than 11 years later, it is almost time to

say goodbye, as our youngest daughters Lina and Hella

will also go to secondary school after the summer. During

this time, I have enjoyed serving on the

Medezeggenschapsraad, the preparations for the IKC and

the renovation of Roland Holstlaan

919. In recent years, I have been a board member of

Stichting Vrienden van De Eglantier Voorhof. This

foundation is established with the aim of supporting the

school with projects that cannot be realised from the

normal budget. This is still an important goal, but I will quit

as a board member and therefore we are looking for a

replacement.

Would you like to get involved in the school and think about

fundraising and realising fun projects? Then reach out to

Yvonne den Haan or send me a message via e-mail

(widoquist@hotmail.com).

Wido Quist




